Flathead Valley Chapter SHRM
Board Meeting
February 7, 2013 at 4:00 pm

Meeting was called to order at 4:04 p.m. on February 7th, 2013 in the LC Staffing conference room.

Present:  Kiersten Adams, Peggy Young, Maria Gilman, Lauren Becchetti, Maureen Bryan, Roberta Diegal, Malissa Campbell, Ronda Gress, Amanda Hawley, Deanna Lisle, and Rebecca Timis.

Minutes:   There was a motion to approve the January minutes as written; a second was made and all approved.  

Treasurers Report: Ronda Gress provided the Treasurer’s Report for review.  $6,874.71 was the beginning balance with an ending balance of $8,250.68.  There was a motion to approve the Treasurers Report as written; a second was made and all approved.  Ronda noted that there is .03 cent difference between the Treasurers’ Report and the Balance sheet; she will work on finding this difference.  It was also shared that as of now, there is no 2013 budget in place.

Other Business:
· State Conference- The Montana State Conference is set to take place May 15th through the 17th in Missoula.  In conjunction with Great Falls and Yellowstone, our chapter has been selected to be in charge of selecting door prizes and the grand prize.  It is estimated that door prizes should be equal to around $20 in value and the grand prize between $500 and $600. The group thought a weekend stay at Big Mountain would be a good idea for the grand prize.  Kiersten offered to reach out to our contacts at Big Mountain to see if they would be willing to work with us.  It was suggested, if possible, to stick to the theme of the conference when selecting the door prizes.  The board will request donations from our chapter members at our next meeting.
· Webinar- Great Falls is hosting a webinar on April 11th.  It is costing them a total of $750, and they were wondering if any other chapters would be willing to join.  The topic of the webinar is leadership effectiveness training.  Maria will gather more information and share it with the group.
· MWED Best Places to Work- The group has received all positive feedback from the information that was shared about MWED Best Places to Work, and it was decided to be in support of the group.
· Board Positions- It was shared that we are currently still looking for people to fill the two open board positions.  We do have speakers for March, April, May and June, even without a Programs Chair.  Maria shared with the group that she thought it might be a good idea to unite with FAYP (Flathead Area Young Professionals) and have a panel of speakers on what it takes to recruit young professionals in the area at an upcoming chapter meeting.  Please follow up with chapter members on volunteering for one of the open board positions.
· Membership- Peggy shared that there are 18 people that did not renew their chapter membership for this year.  Board members will reach out to those members to see if they can get them to renew.
· SHAPE Plan review- SHAPE has been submitted for platinum.  



Strategic Planning:
· Review of Bylaws- Any changes need to be reviewed by our regional SHRM.  The board reviewed the Bylaws, and agreed that there are no changes to be made.
· 2013 Focus & Goals- 
· College Relations Initiative- The focus for 2012 was geared towards the Resume Café and the Job Fair.  Thus far for 2013, the board has received an overview of what the students and the volunteers receive prior to the Resume Café.  It appears that the recommended change of time (to either earlier in the morning or later in the evening) does not work for the college due to a majority of class times being held then.  The board agreed to contribute $350 towards the Resume Café again for 2013.  The first Resume Café will take place on March 27th, and it will be announced at the next chapter meeting; we have requested that Jodi bring a sign up sheet for volunteers.
· Membership Initiative- For 2013, the chapter must increase its membership by 3%, with a big part of that being the members who have not renewed.  Note that members are not required to be national members.  Linkedin will be a key aspect of our 2013 membership initiative, and keeping it updated regularly with meeting times and updates will be important.
· Workforce Readiness Initiative- Kiersten is continuing to reach out to local schools to see how SHRM can better prepare students who are entering the workforce.
· Diversity Initiative- Background checks, thus far, have been the biggest barrier.  For 2013 the group hopes to have a speaker on best practices on background checks.  Kiersten will follow up with a previous speaker the chapter has had, to see if she will be able to speak to the group again. Veteran status will continue to be a topic of interest; in April there possibly will be an opportunity for the chapter to volunteer at a job fair targeted at helping Veterans find work.  
· Government Affairs Initiative- Jaime will continue to update the group and work on this for 2013.  Jim Nyes will be providing a legislative update at a chapter meeting as well.  October or November- possible Health Care Reform meeting?

· *Board members, please remember to submit a picture of you to Malissa for website recognition.
· Sloan Award- Maria shared with the group that applications for the Sloan Award are coming due on April 5th.  The Sloan Award is directed towards businesses that provide excellence in workplace flexibility, and any business can apply.  The board will be sending out the application to all chapter members.
· Certification Initiative- Was not an initiative in the previous year, but the group thought possibly trying to shoot for the fall time frame for a study group.  Will need to ask at next chapter meeting if anyone will be interested in taking the certification test.  Reminder that participants must be a chapter member to join the study group.
· 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:24 p.m.  The next Board Meeting will be held on Thursday, March 7th, 2013, at 4 p.m. in the LC Staffing conference room.
